
 
 

IBBY UK Bursary Scheme for Travel to the 35th IBBY World Congress,  
Auckland, New Zealand 18-21 August 2016 

 
Following the IBBY 2012 World Congress in London, IBBY UK established a bursary 
scheme to aid UK delegates to attend the 2014 Congress in Mexico. Three IBBY 
members were supported financially to attend the Congress and share their own 
ideas and experiences in children’s literature and literacy with IBBY delegates from 
around the world and to have an insight into Mexico’s children’s book world. One of 
our bursary holders, Osman Coban from the University of Glasgow, described the 
experience as “fascinating, nourishing and broadening”:  
 
“Meeting those experts from different continents, learning about their reading 
projects, having the chance to follow their activities after the Congress and being 
able to contact them when needed; and visiting another continent and having the 
chance to learn about the variety of reading projects there. It’s all added significantly 
to my personal and professional development.” 
 
To build on this success, IBBY UK is supporting two of its members to attend the 
2016 World Congress in Auckland, New Zealand, 18-21 August 2016, where the 
theme is Literature in a Multi-Literate World: www.ibbycongress2016.org 
  
There are two bursaries available. One is for post-graduate students of children’s 
literature or those working towards a qualification in illustration for children; the other 
is for anyone with an established interest in children’s books and literacy or the work 
of IBBY. It is intended that at least one bursary will go to an applicant aged under 35; 
and special consideration will be given to applicants who are intending to offer to 
give a paper or poster session at the Congress. Members of the IBBY UK Committee 
will be supported separately to attend the Congress. 
 
Previous bursary holders are not eligible to apply but previously unsuccessful 
applicants are welcome to make new applications. 
 
What support is available for successful applicants? 
IBBY UK will pay for:  

• Registration at the Congress (expected to be about £500) 
• A maximum of £1,500 to cover flights, accommodation and subsistence 

 
Responsibilities of successful applicants 
Bursary holders will be expected to:  

• Attend all plenary sessions of the Congress 
• In cooperation with fellow bursary holders to write at least 3 blog reports on 

the Congress during your attendance 
• Write an individual report on the Congress for publication on the IBBY UK 

website and in IBBYLink 
• Share your experience of the Congress with your professional organisation, 

place of study or work.  
• To submit a certificate of attendance at the Congress. 

 



 
 
 
 
Who can apply? 

• Residents of the UK and members of IBBY UK in 2015-2016 (successful 
applicants will be expected to renew their membership for 2016-2017). For 
details of membership go to www.ibby.org.uk/membership 

• Applicants for the student bursary must be registered on a recognised course 
of study for a postgraduate degree or a qualification in illustration in the U.K. 
and supply a reference from a member of staff of their institution. 

 
How to apply 

• You should apply by e mail to the Secretary of IBBY UK, John Dunne, by May 
31 2015: j.f.dunne@btinternet.com 

• You should provide contact details, including name, age, postal and e-mail 
addresses, and telephone number. 

• You must indicate why you need a bursary and show that you have 
considered other avenues of funding 

• You must demonstrate an interest in the work of IBBY and the theme of the 
Congress.  

• You must submit a personal statement detailing study or experience relevant 
to your application, giving your reasons for applying, and stating how 
attendance at the Congress will enhance your work or study. This should 
describe how attendance at the Congress will have a positive impact on your 
professional development, the potential positive impact on the institution 
where you study or the organisation you work for and how you would share 
learning from the Congress. The statement should be no longer than a single 
A4 sheet. 

• If you are intending to offer a paper and/or poster session at the Congress 
you should give an outline of your proposals on an additional sheet. 

 
How will the bursaries be allocated? 

• Applications will be considered by a sub-committee of the trustees of IBBY UK 
• Applicants may be called for interview 
• It is intended that successful applicants will be notified by the end of July 2015 

 
 
Further information about the bursary scheme and the experience of the 2014 
bursary holders can be found on the IBBY UK website: www.ibby.org.uk 
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